
     

 

 

 

20 November 2024 

 

Packets of smiles… 

Our janitors are deeply grateful for the food that was collected 

for them in our Term 4 charity drive. It is certainly a very merry 

start to the Christmas season for these incredible heroes and 

servants-at-heart. Thank you! 

 

Splashes and squeals! 

Our Grade RRR to 3 pupils are having 

“Water Day” on Friday. Pupils may wear civvies.  

Please pack in a swimming costume and towel on Friday (labelled) or even more 

ideally… send your child with their cozzie on underneath their civvies clothing. Please 

make sure that they have dry underwear and clothing to wear after they have run 

through the sprinklers (and a packet to put wet items into). We also recommend flip 

flops that can get wet.  

Pupils do enjoy sunning themselves after getting cold and wet, so please put on 

sunscreen before school and send sunhats to wear during school. 

 

 

Exams… 

Our Grade 4 to 7 pupils start writing exams this week. They may go home daily 

after the first exam session at 10h00 - if they are not writing a second exam on 

the day. Please check your child’s exam timetable. Pupils NOT writing a second 

session need to be fetched between 10h00 and 10h15. Otherwise, the gate will 

only be opened again at 12h30. Please do NOT fetch pupils between 10h15 and 

12h30.  

 

Money matters… 

We received a payment on the 18th which had “Grade 6 

Stationery” as it’s reference. Please can you tell us who you 

are? 

 

A reminder that December school fees are due the first week 

of December. We would recommend that “Outings, Shows and 

Stationery” fees for 2025 be paid before the Christmas 

pocket-drain, as this amount is due in the first week of 

February 2025 (when everyone’s household budget is looking a 

bit grim 😉). 

From the bursar’s desk, an incredibly HUGE “thank you” for the majority of families who promptly paid 

throughout 2024. Thank you for prioritising your children! We wish you a prosperous and relaxed Christmas 

Season.  

 

 



Reading programme and pizza reminder… 

Our reading programme for 2024 is concluding this week, to give Teacher Kathryn 

sufficient time to process and inspect the books.  Enjoy your last day of reading fun and 

remember to return your bookbag tomorrow morning. New bookbags will go out in the 

second school week of 2025. Thank you for investing into your child’s life by reading to 

them and teaching them the joy of reading from a young age. Please report badly 

damaged books to us on:  

https://forms.gle/hwZxp6ZHpd41NWrD8 

or with a general email if you’d prefer.  

Pizza orders for Friday will be taken in tomorrow at the office for R35 as usual.   

 

Prayerfully and playfully  

The Staff of Solid Foundations 

admin@solidfoundationsprimary.com  

011-976-5300 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Classifieds… 

A reminder that Fitwell can make separate school tracksuit pants should you need to replace ones with holes 

in them.  
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